Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

October 24, 2023
8:30 a.m.
This meeting was conducted virtually using Microsoft Teams.

Members present: Phillip Robinson, Ira Rheingold, Ingmar Goldson, Savitri Taneja, Harriet Kamendi, Timothy Robinson
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Patty Vitale, Maurice Valentine
The Agenda was discussed. Harriet Kamendi moved to adopt the Agenda. Savitri Taneja seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Minutes of the September meeting were discussed. Ingmar Goldson made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Kamendi seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.
Old Business
Phillip Robinson and Mr. Goldson discussed the collaboration with Howard County on a joint webinar. Mr. Goldson said he finished the recording of a presentation on credit reporting and understanding your credit report last week. Maurice Valentine said the main video was done and he was rerecording it in a 4K format to increase quality. He said once that is done it will be posted to OCP’s ConsumerWise YouTube Channel and he will send out the link. Mr. Valentine said OCP does have YouTube tracking. Ira Rheingold asked to get a report about whatever information is tracked in a couple of months. Staff suggested that it would be helpful to promote the ConsumerWise Channel itself. Patty Vitale noted that OCP had just hired a marketing and public relations manager whose job it would be to do that. Phillip Robinson said that Riderwood has its own TV station and studio, which would be a good place to do a program.
New Business
The 2024 legislative session was discussed. Phillip Robinson noted that Delegate Charkoudian of Montgomery County was interested in pursuing bills on medical debt collection and garnishment issues. He said that there was also discussion about getting a nominal damages component added to the Debt Collection Act or the Consumer Protection Act. Mr. Rheingold suggested the Advisory Committee’s educational agenda be tied to issues coming up in the legislature and thought medical debt would be a good topic to pursue. As the session will be starting in January, he thought doing a program on medical debt collection in December would be helpful, which could then be used to educate legislators. Phillip Robinson and Ms. Taneja volunteered to assist Mr. Rheingold with this. Phillip Robinson suggested the Committee look at the Montgomery County Delegation’s website, https://montgomerycountydelegation.com/, for information on the members and what is on their calendar. Phillip Robinson will reach out to Delegate Charkoudian about getting in front of the delegation, and Mr. Rheingold will reach out to Senator Feldman. Ms. Kamendi offered to reach out to Riderwood. Phillip Robinson suggested finding out who oversees Riderwood’s TV club so that they can be involved in producing a program. Mr. Valentine recommended that any future videos be much shorter, as it will make for a faster turnaround, and they will be more usable.
Office Report

Patty Vitale informed the Committee about the new marketing manager, Brittany Freeman. Ms. Vitale also noted that OCP would be participating in the Summit on Aging this Thursday at the Silver Spring Civic Building and said she would send out information about the program.
Staff referred to emailed statistics for September. Home Improvement complaints topped the list, followed by Automotive and Retail. OCP staff participated in the Wheaton Community Safety Summit at the Montgomery County Police 4th District Station, did a presentation for the Gaithersburg Chapter of AARP on Senior Scams, and provided information to seniors at the East County Community Recreation Center.
The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 28 at 8:30 am.
The meeting adjourned at 9:13 a.m. 
